## TURNBOW-HIGGS POST 240 AMERICAN LEGION



## P.O. BOX 184 STEPHENVILLE, TEXAS 76401

July 2, 2018

To: Stephenville Rotary Club

Subj: Receipt of Check for Post 240 Hall Floor Repairs

On July 02, 2018 Turnbow Higgs American Legion Post 240 received a check in the amount of \$2,000 to be applied to the repairs and refinishing of the original hardwood floors of the Brad Thompson Meeting Room of the historic post hall which was built by the National Youth Administration in 1939-1940. The check was deposited on July 02, 2018.

The floor repairs and refinishing included the following:

- Removing and replacing all wooden quarter round moldings.
- Replacing the rotten ¾" x 2" oak floor panels with new oak panels.
- Repairing the less rotted wood panels with wood filler.
- Sanding the entire repaired floor, applying stain, and sealing it.
- Included were the rental of a belt sander and purchase of sand paper, new hardwood, stain, and clear coat sealant.

We received and accepted a bid of \$3,053 (less the cost of materials and rental of equipment) from Mr. Johnny Smith, an independent contractor, to perform the work. All the work has been completed with the exception of the replacement of the quarter round moldings which are to be accomplished by July 18.

Burton Smith

Finance Officer, Turnbow-Higgs American Legion Post 240, Stephenville, TX